

Đề thi thử môn tiếng Anh vào 10 Sở Hà Nội năm 2025 số 7

Quiz ID: 15270

Question 1 (Question ID: 9-450296)

Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.

- A. say
- B. stay
- C. place
- D. chat

Question 2 (Question ID: 9-545677)

Choose the word which has the underlined part pronounced differently from the others.

- A. teacher
- B. table
- C. picture
- D. little

Question 3 (Question ID: 9-42423)

Choose the word that differs from the rest in the position of the main stress.

- A. success
- B. balance
- C. problem
- D. culture

Question 4 (Question ID: 9-166246)

Choose the word that differs from the rest in the position of the main stress.

- A. beautiful
- B. effective
- C. favorite
- D. popular

Question 5 (Question ID: 9-421838)

If you go to live in the United Kingdom, you _____ on the left.

- A. will have to get used to drive
- B. will have to get used to driving
- C. will have used to drive
- D. will need to be used to drive

Question 6 (Question ID: 9-44106)

_____ I use your computer to check my e-mail?

- A. Ought
- B. May
- C. Will
- D. Would

Question 7 (Question ID: 9-347673)

I _____ in this company for nearly ten years.

- A. work
- B. am working
- C. have worked
- D. worked

Question 8 (Question ID: 9-306184)

My aunt bought a _____ watch last week.

- A. Korean red nice
- B. nice red Korean
- C. nice Korean red
- D. red Korean nice

Question 9 (Question ID: 9-160870)

There are some _____ tips on sharing important information at scale on social media.

- A. specific
- B. specify
- C. specifically
- D. specification

Question 10 (Question ID: 9-390424)

The charity provides opportunities and facilities for _____ disabled to take part in sport.

- A. ∅
- B. a
- C. the
- D. an

Question 11 (Question ID: 9-185296)

Thanks to the _____ weather conditions, Vietnam owns plentiful kinds of fruits and vegetables.

- A. favorite
- B. favorable
- C. unfavorable
- D. favored

Question 12 (Question ID: 9-169518)

Penny: Thanks for all that you've done for me.

Sheldon: _____

- A. The same to you!
- B. I can't agree with you more.
- C. I'm glad you enjoyed it.
- D. It was the least I could do.

Question 13 (Question ID: 9-843549)

Read the following announcement and choose the best answer for each blank.

Steps to Choose the Right Career

1. Identify your interests and passions to start **Q13.1**..... career options.
2. Research different industries and job roles **Q13.2**..... match your skills.
3. Consider your long-term goals and desired lifestyle when choosing a career.
4. Seek advice from career counselors or professionals in your field of interest.
5. Gain work experience or **Q13.3**..... to understand real job environments.
6. Evaluate your strengths and weaknesses to **Q13.4**..... informed career decisions.

Q13.1. A. to be explored B. exploring C. explore D. explored

Q13.2. A. that B. what C. whom D. who

Q13.3. A. meetings B. vacations C. internships D. salaries

Q13.4. A. make B. do C. produce D. create

Read and do the following tasks.

On Saturday afternoon, Emily decided to spend her leisure time at the park. She brought a book and a blanket and sat down to enjoy the warm weather. _____.

- a. While she was walking around the bank, she felt calm and relaxed because the peaceful surroundings helped her forget about the busy week.
- b. After she read for a while, she went for a walk along the lake.
- c. The soft wind and quiet sounds of nature made her feel very relaxed.

Question 14 (Question ID: 9-843544)

Choose the best way to rearrange the following sentences in order to make a meaningful paragraph.

- A. b - a - c
- B. c - a - b
- C. a - c - b
- D. a - b - c

Question 15 (Question ID: 9-843545)

Choose the best sentence that can END the text most appropriately.

- A. Meanwhile, she felt ready for the days ahead as the sun began to set.
- B. As a result, she left the park with the feeling of happy and refreshed.
- C. However, she felt refreshed and peaceful after her time in the park.
- D. But she was prepared for the upcoming week with a happy feeling.

Question 16 (Question ID: 9-424188)

Read the text and choose the best answer to fill in the blanks.

Lewis Hamilton - RACING STAR

Q16.1..... dreamed about being a world-famous sports star? Lewis Hamilton, the British Formula One racing driver, has already written many books about his life and he has **Q16.2**..... campaigns. How did it all begin?

Lewis has driven racing cars since he was a teenager. Over the years he has won **Q16.3**....., and was world champion in 2008. He has lived in Switzerland for many years now; his parents divorced when he was two and he **Q16.4**..... with his mother until he was ten. When Lewis was eight, his father bought him a go-kart for Christmas. He took **Q16.5**..... go-karting at his local track, and showed great talent and determination. **Q16.6**....., he gave up go-karting and joined the McLaren Young Driver Support Programme.

(Adapted from PET Result Workbook)

- | | | | | |
|---------------|----------------------------------|---------------------------------|-------------------------------|---------------------------------|
| Q16.1. | A. Have you never | B. Have never you | C. Have ever you | D. Have you ever |
| Q16.2. | A. taken part on to
advertise | B. taken part on
advertising | C. taken part in
advertise | D. taken part in
advertising |
| Q16.3. | A. lots of
competitions | B. plenty
competitions | C. much competitions | D. few competitions |
| Q16.4. | A. has lived | B. was living | C. is living | D. would live |
| Q16.5. | A. away | B. up | C. out | D. with |
| Q16.6. | A. Fortunately | B. Firstly | C. Eventually | D. Consequently |

Question 17 (Question ID: 9-187468)

Choose the sentence that is CLOSEST in meaning to the sentence given.

Unless someone has a key, we cannot get into the house.

- A. We couldn't get into the house if someone had a key.
- B. If someone have a key, we can get into the house.
- C. We can only get into the house if someone has a key.
- D. If someone did not have a key, we could not get into the house.

Question 18 (Question ID: 9-847900)

Choose the sentence CLOSEST in meaning to the sentence given.

He said to her, "I'll help you when you need me."

- A. He told her that he will help her when she needs me.
- B. He said that he would help you when she needed him.
- C. He promised that he would help her when she needed him.
- D. He said her that he would help her when she needed me.

Question 19 (Question ID: 9-675237)

Choose the best sentence that can be made from the words given.

We / put / raincoat / order / not / get / wet.

- A. We put off raincoats in order that we didn't get wet.
- B. We put off raincoats in order that not getting wet.
- C. We put on raincoats in order not to get wet.
- D. We put on raincoats in order to not get wet.

Question 20 (Question ID: 9-448238)

Choose the best sentence that can be made from the words given.

Despite / man / be / qualified / for / job / he / not / be / accept.

- A. Despite the fact that the man was qualified for the job, he was not accepted.
- B. Despite the fact that the man was qualified for the job, he was not accepting.
- C. Despite the man was qualified for the job, he was not accepted.
- D. Despite the man was qualified for the job, he was not accepting.

Question 21 (Question ID: 9-166735)

What does the sign say?



- A. You should walk on the grass.
- B. You can't walk on the grass.
- C. You must keep walking on the grass.
- D. You can walk on the grass.

Question 22 (Question ID: 9-843569)

What does the notice say?

Please go to Customer Services
on ground floor
if you wish to exchange goods

- A. You can change things you don't want at Customer Services.
- B. You can change your money at Customer Services.
- C. You can go to Customer Services to get your refund.
- D. You can complain on terrible services on the ground floor.

Read the following passage and choose the correct answer to each of the questions.

All over the world, all different cultures created interesting processed meat products, and one of the most popular is **undoubtedly** sausage.

To begin with, sausage-making may be considered disgusting as it deals with using various animal parts. Since meat is ground up, certain cuts and parts of an animal that wouldn't be served in their original forms can be used. Literally, this means animal parts such as noses, ears, and other less appetizing areas of an animal's body. Very often, they ground up meat and flesh is **mixed** with a certain percentage of fat, along with spices and other fillers. After being mixed well, this meat mixture is then stuffed into the cleaned intestines of the animal, which are then sealed at both ends. The result is sausages.

The meats used in sausages come from a variety of animals, though beef and pork are by far the favorites. In some cultures, sausage made from the meat of horses is considered a delicacy. When sausages are cooked, the cooking process sometimes adds to the flavor. While boiling is probably the simplest method, smoking sausages will add a lot of smoky flavors.

Next time you bite into a sausage, it is probably best not to think too much about how it became the tasty thing you are eating. After all, you don't want to ruin a good snack.

Question 23 (Question ID: 9-843535)

The word "undoubtedly" in paragraph 1 is **OPPOSITE** in meaning to ____.

- A. surely
- B. negatively
- C. questionably
- D. certainly

Question 24 (Question ID: 9-843531)

The word "mixed" in paragraph 2 is CLOSEST in meaning to _____.

- A. served
- B. combined
- C. separated
- D. cooked

Question 25 (Question ID: 9-45784)

Where is the mixture of meat placed?

- A. Inside a plastic package
- B. Inside a cleaned intestine
- C. Inside a refrigerator
- D. Inside a metal container

Question 26 (Question ID: 9-45780)

What are by far the favourite meats for making sausages?

- A. Chicken and fish
- B. Horse meat
- C. Cuts of lamb
- D. Beef and pork

Question 27 (Question ID: 9-45783)

What advice is given in the passage?

- A. Be careful when making sausages.
- B. Don't think too much about what you are eating when eating sausages.
- C. Try not to use too much fat in the meat mixture when making sausages.
- D. Make sure intestines are cleaned before packing with meat.

Question 28 (Question ID: 9-172773)

What is the main idea of the passage?

- A. Why sausage is popular
- B. Sausage - a delicious snack
- C. Needed materials for sausage
- D. How to make sausage

Question 29 (Question ID: 9-843563)

Four phrases/sentences have been removed from the text below. Choose the correct answer to complete the text. Write only the letter A-D in each blank.

- A. which is seventy parts of one hundred of water itself
- B. which is taken from one place
- C. Nevertheless, nature does not put water where and when we need it.
- D. However, water also gives life to all living things in the world.

Water kills thousands of people and destroys many acres of crops every year. **Q29.1**..... We must have water to grow our food, feed animals in our homes, and generate electricity. Even the human body, **Q29.2**....., cannot exist for long without water.

Even since the earth began, large quantities of water have been used by living things. Yet for every drop of water **Q29.3**....., another drop is put back from somewhere else. Nature has a very clever way of carrying water from cloud to land and sea and back to cloud. No water has been lost. **Q29.4**..... While some men are drowning, others in another part of the world are dying of thirst. So people all over the world are trying to bring water to places where it is scarce, to control its flow in times of floods, and to make greater use of it.